
I am sure everyone has had truly remarkable experiences that range from the sublime to the 
grotesque.  These experiences may have occurred at home, in the work place, and even while on 
vacation.  In my case when I developed the practical design procedure for an operational 
amplifier summer it was a significant life-changing experience.  Like most I really didn’t know 
that I was even having “an experience” until I communicated that experience to someone who 
was seriously more knowledgeable about operational amplifiers than I.  That someone was my 
professor, Dr. Gene H. Hostetter.  He encouraged me to create a report to document the design 
procedure I had discovered.  Dr. Hostetter told me that in the twenty years he had been teaching 
this subject he had not seen such a design procedure.  That original report, dated September 12, 
1980, is shown below. 
 
While I was working on my Master’s Degree in Electrical Engineering one of my professors, Dr. 
Clem J. Savant, Jr., encouraged me to submit my operational amplifier report to the IEEE Region 
6 Student Paper contest held at California State University, Northridge, on September 16, 1982.  
He and my parents accompanied me to the University campus and watched me present my report 
to the Region 6 judges.  My participation in this contest is shown after the September 12, 1980, 
report.  Incidentally, I placed first and won an HP programmable calculator.  I attended 
WESCON that year at the Anaheim Convention Center in Anaheim, California, with Dr. Savant 
and  presented my report to the WESCON judges.  I placed third nationally.  Sometime later Dr. 
Savant began preparing his manuscript for his next Electrical Engineering book and asked me for 
permission to include my operational amplifier report in that book.  The relevant pages in that 
book that contain my report are shown after my Region 6 participation award. 
 
 
 

  



 

  
 
 

  



  

  
 
 



  
 
 
 
 

  



 

  

  
 
 



  

  
 


